
Special Bulletin:
General Election Information

The Last Day to Register to Vote is October 12th
Click Here to Register

The Municipal Offices will be closed on Monday,
October 11th for Indigenous People's Day. However, the
Hillsborough Library will be open and operating on its

regular schedule.

Important Information Regarding General Election

Registered voters can take part in early in-person voting beginning October 23rd
through October 31st. Voting will take place in the Municipal Building on Sundays from
10 a.m. to 6 p.m. and all other days from 10 a.m. to 8 p.m. 

For 2021 there will be three ways an eligible voter can cast their ballot in the November
2nd General Election:

https://www.state.nj.us/state/elections/voter-registration.shtml


1. Mail-in ballots
2. In-Person Early Voting
3. In-Person Election Day 

Mail-In Ballots

Mail-in ballots must be requested by the voter. Those who have previously requested
to be sent ballots for upcoming elections will automatically be sent a mail-in ballot by
the Somerset County Clerk’s Office on or soon after September 18th. New requests for
a mail-in ballot will be processed within three days, and a ballot will be mailed out in
that time frame.
Mail-in ballots may be cast in one of three ways:

1. Bring a completed mail-in ballot to the Board of Elections at 20 Grove Street in
Somerville during working hours and before 8 p.m. on November 2, 2021;

2. Place a completed mail-in ballot in one of the 17 secure drop box locations.
3. Have a completed ballot postmarked before 8 p.m. on November 2, 2021.

Ballots sent through the US Post Office must arrive at the Board of Elections by
8 p.m. on November 8, 2021, to be counted.

4. Mail-in ballots cannot be returned to any polling location.

In-Person Early Voting

For the first time, New Jersey voters will be able to vote in person at early voting polling
places. Somerset County will have six locations open from October 23 to October
31 which will operate on Sundays from 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. and all other days from 10
a.m. to 8 p.m. Early voting is considered a completed vote, and cannot be amended
later.

The early voting location in Hillsborough is at the Municipal Building, 379 South Branch
Road, Hillsborough NJ.

In-Person Election Day

The 2021 General Election will be held on November 2nd at polling locations
throughout Somerset County. If you are unsure of where you can vote on election day,
you can use this Polling Location Locator.

Please see the Somerset County General Election Info Webpage for more information.

This Newsletter is brought to you by the Hillsborough Township Committee:

Mayor
Shawn Lipani

Deputy Mayor
Frank DelCore

Committeewoman
Janine Erickson

Committeeman
Doug Tomson

Committeeman
Jeffrey Wright

Hillsborough Township | www.hillsborough-nj.org

https://www.co.somerset.nj.us/government/affiliated-agencies/election-board/drop-boxes
https://www.state.nj.us/state/elections/vote-polling-location.shtml
https://www.co.somerset.nj.us/residents/election-guidelines
http://www.hillsborough-nj.org

